WHAT IS THE ACCESS INITIATIVE?
GOAL: The ACCESS Initiative is a project funded by the Department of Health and Human Services. The goal of the project is to create a systems of care in Champaign County, Illinois, with full participation from local youth, families, and community members. 

SYSTEM OF CARE: A system of care is not a program but a different way of helping youth and families. It is a coordinated network of community-based services and supports that work together to meet the needs of children and youth with serious mental health needs - and their families. Families and youth work in partnership with public and private organizations to design mental health services and supports that are effective, that build on the strengths of individuals, and that address each person's cultural and linguistic needs. A system of care helps children, youth and families function better at home, in school, in the community and throughout life. (http://systemsofcare.samhsa.gov)

TARGET: The ACCESS Initiative targets youth aged 10-17 with serious mental health concerns who are at risk for - or involved in - the juvenile justice system or involved in multiple (more than one) child-serving system. The ACCESS Initiative will help any youth with these needs while giving special attention to the needs of African American youth in the juvenile justice and child welfare systems – because African American youth are over-represented in these systems. 

PLAN: The ACCESS Initiative will completely transform how youth and families are served in Champaign County, while also providing individualized wraparound services to 200 high risk youth and their families per year and prevention services to 100 families per year.

CHANGES: The ACCESS Initiative will help to: create new services that follow best practices, change the way services are funded so money will “follow the child” instead of “following the program”,  improve the cultural and linguistic competence of local providers and leaders, and create a “care coordination” system where each youth/family will work with a Wraparound Team or Family Advocate. The Project will also work to educate the community about mental health and hopes to have an accessible office and meeting space in a public health facility. 

HISTORY: The ACCESS Initiative began in 2002 with the goal of having more coordinated mental health services. The project has consistently involved youth, families, and community members who represent the targeted population. The project has also included many youth serving agencies, juvenile justice leaders, the education system, child welfare system, and the county’s Mental Health Board. 

FAMILY DRIVEN AND YOUTH GUIDED: Family and youth will continue to be active partners in all aspects of the ACCESS Initiative, including governance, treatment decisions, service provision, administration and evaluation.
